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3. RULES AND REGULATION (CONT’D) 

3.17 Minimum Payment Periods/Volume and Term Discounts - Switched Services.   

The charges applicable for a Minimum Payment Period include the Monthly Recurring 
Charge(s), plus any Nonrecurring Charge(s), that may be due.  The Minimum Payment 
Period is calculated from the date that billing starts after (1) the initial installation, or (2) a 
reinstallation after a change, as applicable. 

Volume and term discounts are available to Customers taking selected Services and 
committing to generate specified levels of revenues for specified numbers of months/years.  
Only revenues derived from the specific Service to which the volume/term commitment 
relates will apply to the Customer’s satisfaction of those commitments. 

In the event that a Customer discontinues the Services prior to the expiration of a Minimum 
Payment Period, the Customer shall pay to the Company upon discontinuance an amount 
equal to the difference between the aggregate revenue commitment (total number of 
months/years in the Minimum Payment Period times the monthly/yearly committed revenue 
level) and the total amount of revenues received by the Company from the Customer (or in 
the case of a Reseller, the Customer’s End Users) for the Services to which the volume/term 
commitment applies. 

In the event that a Customer fails to meet a revenue commitment for a Minimum Payment 
Period, the Customer shall pay to the Company upon the expiration of that commitment term 
an amount equal to the difference between the aggregate revenue commitment (total number 
of months/years in the Minimum Payment Period times the monthly/yearly committed 
revenue level) and the total amount of revenues received by the Company from the Customer 
(or in the case of a Reseller, the Customer’s End Users) for the Services to which the 
volume/term commitment applies. 

If by the end of the first year of a multi-year Minimum Payment Period, the Company has not 
received from the Customer volume/term commitment revenues equal to the aggregate 
revenue commitment divided by the number of years in the overall Minimum Payment 
Period, times a factor of 0.75, the Company reserves the right to charge the Customer the 
discounted usage rate applicable to the volume commitment level equal to the Customer’s 
actual average monthly usage during that first year.  No such rate increase shall relieve the 
Customer of the volume/term liability to which it originally committed. 
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